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www.rushmoorschoolsplus.org
e-Newsletter – December 2011
Welcome to the 23rd Rushmoor Schools Plus e-Newsletter with contributions from many different schools and organisations working to support our children, young people and families.  As ever, we suggest you select the bits of information that are relevant to your own organisation, and disseminate these to the people you work with.

The next Rushmoor Schools Plus e-Newsletter will be available in the week beginning 30th January 2012. If you want anything included, please send information by 27th January to Richard Mann rick.mann@btinternet.com
Tony McGovern (Rushmoor Schools Plus Partnership Manager) tony.mcgovern@rushmoor.gov.uk 
EXTENDED SERVICES UPDATE
Wavell Duo Wins Rushmoor’s Got Talent

Sophie Collinson and Bethany King from Wavell School won the Rushmoor’s Got Talent 2011 trophy at the Princes Hall on Thursday, 10th November. The duo gained top marks from the judges and audience, singing an a cappella version of ‘Mad World’ by Tears for Fears. The event was jointly run by Hampshire Police, Rushmoor Youth Council, Princes Hall, the West End Centre, Rushmoor Schools Plus and Rushmoor Borough Council.

This was the fourth annual Rushmoor’s Got Talent event. Two entries each from Wavell, Cove, Connaught and Fernhill Secondary Schools competed for the trophy, with performances based on the theme of ‘War and Peace’. Acts included rock bands, street and contemporary dance groups and solo performers, all chosen from local heats in schools to compete in the final in front of a packed audience. Guest judges and the audience had an equal say in the result, with Sophie and Bethany, both in their first year at Wavell, edging out dance group Imagination from Cove School into second place, and The Cove Sisters singing group in third. The top two acts were both given full marks by all three judges, ensuring that the audience vote would decide the winners.

Sophie and Bethany said afterwards that, ‘We were really nervous, but when we got onto the stage we put all our nerves behind us and just enjoyed the whole experience of being a part of the show. It was so much fun and all the other acts were amazing, we were blown away. We worked so hard but we thought we had no chance. Finally, when the results were announced, we couldn't believe it when our names were read out! We thought they had read out the wrong names. Doing this has made us more confident. We had lots of fun through the whole time and we really are proud that we came first. It is a night we will always remember!’

All the final acts won coaching time with Steve Sammut at The Rock and Pop Foundation, or dance coaching with Hannah Fradgley, with Wavell as the winning act’s school winning a whole day of activities at the Rock and Pop Foundation.

******************************

Congratulations 

Congratulations to NAS Hart and Rushmoor and Stepping Stones DS for their success in the NatWest Community Force scheme. Both charities are featured in this e-Newsletter. Thank you if you voted for them or for any of the other local charities who took part.
******************************

Rushmoor Schools Plus Website and facebook Page 
The Rushmoor Schools Plus website is available at www.rushmoorschoolsplus.org. The site signposts to local and national information for children and families, points to local news and what’s on stories, and contains a photo gallery and a database of local out of school hours activities providers. It also has a Practitioner Resource Area. If you would like anything added to the website, for example an event, please email rick.mann@btinternet.com. We would be particularly interested to receive “good news” stories and photographs for the Latest News section on the home page.
Rushmoor Schools Plus also has a facebook page to complement its existing website. You can ‘Like’ it from the Rushmoor Schools Plus website or search Rushmoor Schools Plus to find the page on facebook. It is updated regularly with news and photographs about the partnership’s work, plus information about what’s going on across the Rushmoor community. If you would like to promote your news and events via the Schools Plus facebook ‘Wall’ then please email details to tony.mcgovern@rushmoor.gov.uk
******************************

Rushmoor Directory – Facilities and Services for Families

The Rushmoor Directory of Facilities and Services for Families, produced by Rushmoor Schools Plus with Caroline Keith, is still available. Copies are available for your school or organisation by contacting Tony McGovern, tony.mcgovern@rushmoor.gov.uk. It can also be accessed through the home page of the Rushmoor Schools Plus website. 
******************************
WHAT’S ON!
Princes Hall 
Princes Way, Aldershot GU11 1NX. Box office 01252 329155. www.princeshall.com 
“Aladdin”. Thursday 8th December to Sunday 1st January. Ticket prices are £15.50 for children and seniors, £16.50 for adults, and £61.00 for a family of four. Group discounts are also available. Princes Hall is celebrating 40 years of pantomime this year. 
******************************

Christmas in Aldershot

	Free parking on Sunday 11th and 18th December. 

Visit Father Christmas in his Grotto in the Wellington Shopping Centre for free every Saturday and Sunday between 11.00am and 4.00pm and every day from Monday 19th to Saturday 24th December between 11.00am and 4.00pm. 

1st – 24th December – Gift and Food Fayre in the Wellington Shopping Centre. 

Sunday 11th and 18th December - free face painting and performance from 'A Touch of Class' in the Wellington Shopping Centre.

Monday 12th December – Best Dressed Christmas Shop Window Competition. 

16th – 18th December – Italian Market in the Wellington Shopping Centre.
Carols in Union Street

Saturday 10th December – Farnborough Concert Band of the Royal British Legion. 

Saturday 17th December – Churches Together.
Saturday 24th December – New Testament Church of God.
Shop window competition

Find Aladdin's missing lamps in shop windows around the town centre and be in with a chance of winning a Nintendo DSi. Visit the children's competition page on the Rushmoor Council website for more information.
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******************************

St. Mark’s CE Primary School Christmas Performances

The children of St. Mark’s school will be performing at St. Mark’s Church, Reading Road, Farnborough GU14 6PP on the following days. Everyone is welcome.
Sunday 11th December at 10.30am. The Infant Department will be leading the end of term service at St. Mark’s Church incorporating a short musical called ‘Little Angel Gets Her Wings’.

Wednesday 14th December at 6.30pm. The whole school will take part in their Christmas Concert

‘Sleigh Bells - our Tinsel-Time Concert for Christmas’.
******************************

West End Centre  

Queen’s Road, Aldershot GU11 3JD. Box office 01252 330040. www.westendcentre.co.uk
WEC concessionary prices apply to the children of those in full-time education and those in receipt of any state benefit – excluding child benefit. Proof of entitlement may be asked for.
Saturday 17th December. 2.00pm. £3.00 per person. Bean Bag Film Club. Shrek Christmas Special. A club for disabled young people from 0-19 years of age and their families. 
Forever Young Family Saturdays. 10.30am – 12.30pm. £4.00 per adult and £4.00 per child, (concessionary price £3.00 per adult and £3.00 per child). A fantastic opportunity for families to work together and create something amazing to take home. Materials provided. All children must be accompanied by a paying adult. Dress for mess!
Saturday 10th December. Festive Baubles. Create your own Christmas bauble.

Saturday 11th February. Valentine Mosaic Tiles. 

Starstruck Drama for 8-12 year olds. Monday 16th January for 10 weeks. No class on 13th February. 5.00pm-6.30pm. £50.00. WEC £40.00.

THWAC Drama for 14-19 year olds. Monday 16th January for 10 weeks. No class on 13th February. 7.00pm-9.00pm. £55.00. WEC £44.00.

WHAT! Drama for 12-14 year olds. Tuesday 17th January for 10 weeks. No class on 14th February. 6.00pm-8.00pm. £55.00. WEC £44.00.

Little Sew-and-Sews sewing club for 8-12 year olds. Thursday 23rd February for 6 weeks. 4.30pm-6.00pm. £45.00. WEC £36.00.  
******************************

Marcadamy Christmas Holiday Activities

Week beginning 19th December, Monday – Friday. Arts and crafts, sports, group challenges and Christmas themed tasks. Held at North Farnborough Infant School, Rectory Road, Farnborough GU14 8AJ. Open to all children between ages Nursery and Year 4. Your child will need to bring a packed lunch, a snack and a change of clothes. 

Standard Day 9.00am – 3.00pm. £48.00 Monday to Friday. £12.00 daily rate.

Extended Day 8.00am – 5.30pm. £68.00 Monday to Friday. £17.00 daily rate.

Places are limited. For more details contact Marc Kleboe on 07525 329385 or marc@marcadamycoaching.co.uk
******************************

SCL Holiday Activities

SCL offers children aged 4-12 years a choice of two activity programmes. 

Club Energy - a multi activity course involving a wide variety of arts and craft, sport, party games, outdoor pursuits, specialist activities and free choice.

Soccer Camps - an FA Charter Standard holiday course coaching your child different aspects of football.

Where: Velmead Junior School, Velmead Road, Fleet GU52 7LG; St. Augustine’s School, Tomlinscote Way, Frimley GU16 8PY; Frensham Heights School, Rowledge, Farnham GU10 4EA.

St. Augustine’s and Frensham Heights run from Wednesday 21st – Friday 23rd December and Velmead from Monday 19th – Friday 23rd December. The Standard Day is from 10.00am – 4.00pm and the Extended Day from 8.30am – 5.30pm.

Call 0845 644 5747 or email enquiries@scl-online.co.uk or visit the website www.scl-online.co.uk for more details.
******************************
Starburst Christmas Performance 

This Christmas Starburst will be performing ‘Sleeping Beauty’ at St Nicholas Theatre in St Nicholas School, Redfields Lane, Church Crookham, Fleet.  The performance on 18th December will be free of charge for children with additional needs and accompanying family members. The usual cost is £13.00 per ticket. To find out more or to book your place call Helen on 07811 000782 or email prhlcook@aol.com
******************************

The Source Young People's Charity

237 High Street, Aldershot GU11 1TJ. Mobile 07801 233581. Telephone 01252 333330. www.thesourceforyou.co.uk
Thursday 8th December. Cafe night 7.00pm – 9.00pm.  For 14 – 25 year olds. Drop in. Free home made food, pool, table tennis and PS3.

Monday 12th December. Ketchup after school club. For 10 – 15 year olds. Christmas Party.

Tuesday 13th December. Cafe activity night. Christmas Party.

Thursday 15th December. Cafe night. MC Night.

Thursday 5th January. Cafe night. Drop in. Eat, play pool, table tennis and PS3.

Monday 9th January. Ketchup after school club. Art and crafts.

Tuesday 10th January. Cafe activity night. Challenge quiz and games night. 
******************************
Farnborough Leisure Centre - Holiday Programme

Westmead, Farnborough GU14 7EH. Telephone 01252 370411. www.dcleisurecentres.co.uk 

Christmas Holiday Day Camp for 5 – 12 year olds

19th – 23rd December. 8.30am – 5.30pm. Christmas themed activities including swimming, bowling, soft play, arts and crafts, trampolining, team games and mixed sports. Full day pass £20.00. Full sibling day pass £16.00. A hot or cold lunch is included in the price. To book pop into the Centre or call 01252 370411. Full payment is required at the time of booking.

Book and Play Casual Sessions for 5 – 12 year olds. 
Tuesday 20th December.  Session 1 – 10.00am – 11.00am. Session 2 – 11.00am – 12.00pm. Twinkle–Toe Tramps. £4.00 per child. £2.00 sibling discount. Only 1 sibling per full paying child.
Wednesday 21st December 10.00am – 12.00pm. Elf-tastic Fun! A festive themed mixed session of bouncy castle, arts and crafts, and games. £4.00 per child. £2.00 sibling discount. Only 1 sibling per full paying child.
Friday 23rd December 3.00pm – 4.45pm. Christmas Party. £4.00 per child. £2.00 sibling discount. Only 1 sibling per full paying child. 

Splash times for children in the main swimming pool are running throughout the holiday from 11.00am – 12.00pm and 2.00pm – 3.00pm. Phone for more information.

Christmas Parties at Farnborough Bowl

Farnborough Bowl can cater for family groups, work colleagues or friends. Contact 01252 554046.
 ******************************
Events at Aldershot and Farnborough Libraries

Our libraries are regularly worth a visit for free internet access, DVDs, PlayStation games and books. Well equipped rooms are available to hire during and outside of opening hours at both Farnborough and Aldershot Library and Learning Centres. For Farnborough Library contact 01252 516458 and for Aldershot Library 01252 322560.
	Events at Farnborough Library and in the Learning and Community Zone
Prior booking for all courses and workshops is essential.

	Date/time
	Enquiry and booking line for events at Farnborough Library:  01252 516458. http://www3.hants.gov.uk/farnborough-library/farnborough-library-whatson.htm

	Every Tuesday 10.30 – 11.00am
	Storytime.  Stories, songs and rhymes for children aged 2-5 years accompanied by an adult.

	Every Thursday

2.15 – 2.45pm
	Baby Rhymetime.  Songs and rhymes for you and babies aged 0-2 years.

	Monday 12th December
9.45am
	Christmas Mini Movers. Come along to this festive Christmas Mini Movers. Suitable for children aged 2-5 years. £4.00 per child. Prior booking essential. 

	Monday 12th December

10.45am
	Christmas Movement with ‘Mummy’ to help with the festive spirit.  Suitable for babies from 3 months to walking. £4.00 per child. Prior booking essential. 

	Saturday 7th January

11.00am – 12.00 noon
	Storytime. Stories and crafts for the under 8s accompanied by an adult.

	Monday 9th January

9.45 – 10.30am
	Mini Movers. A fun dance class for children aged 20 months to 4 years including bubbles, shakers, parachutes and stickers. A five week course. £20.00 per child. Prior booking essential. 

	Monday 9th January

10.45 – 11.30am
	Mini Movers. A fun dance class for children aged 20 months to 4 years including bubbles, shakers, parachutes and stickers. A five week course. £20.00 per child. Prior booking essential. 

	Saturday 4th February

11.00am – 12.00 noon
	Storytime. Stories and crafts for the under 8s accompanied by an adult.

	Saturday 18th February
	Tabla Drumming. Suitable for the over 5s. Four sessions during the day. £2.00 per person. Prior booking essential.

	Events at Aldershot Library and Learning Centre

Prior booking for all courses and workshops essential. Concessions available on selected courses.

	Date/time
	Enquiry and booking line for events at Aldershot Library:  01252 322560.  http://www3.hants.gov.uk/aldershot-library/aldershot-library-whatson.htm

	Every Thursday

10.30am
	Toddlertime. Fun, free session of music, songs and stories for ages 2-5 and their parents/carers.

	Every Friday

11.15am – 11.45am
	Baby Rhymetime. Songs and rhymes with your baby. 

	Saturday 7th January 10.00am – 2.00pm
	Enrolment Day for 2012 courses. Meet the tutors, have a cup of coffee and choose your course from the new brochure.

	Wednesday 11th January

9.45am – 10.30am
	Mini Movers. A fun dance class for children aged 20 months to 4 years including bubbles, shakers, parachute and stickers. A five week course. £18.50 per child. Prior booking essential. 

	Wednesday 11th January

10.45am – 11.30am
	Movement with Mummy. Songs and movement for mums and babies aged 6 weeks to walking. Runs until 8th February. A four week course with no class on 25th January. £14.00 per child. Prior booking essential. 


The 2012 brochure for Aldershot Library and Learning Centre contains a great range of courses and regular events such as employment preparation, computers, leisure, craft and exercise. There are also specialist courses on signing for people who are deaf, numeracy, ESOL and citizenship. 
In addition, a range of course discounts is now available. All employment preparation courses are free regardless of circumstances. Those in receipt of a means tested benefit get a 50% reduction for most other courses. 

People who are over 60 get a 25% discount on course fees. For further information on courses, phone Aldershot Library on 01252 322560 or see the library website: http://www3.hants.gov.uk/library/aldershot-library.htm
******************************
The Rushmoor Gymnastics Academy

Pool Road, Aldershot GU11 3SN. Email bernie@rushgym.co.uk. Telephone 01252 320888.
The last Playgym session will be on Friday 16th December and they then re-open on Tuesday 3rd January. 

******************************
Hawley Lane Youth Activity Centre

 
99 Hawley Lane, Farnborough GU14 8JG.
Thursday 26th January.  Air rifle taster session. Sessions are run by fully qualified NSRA instructors with groups of 8 to 10 shooting .177 air rifles. All equipment and insurance is included in the £4.00 per person fee. Minimum age of 10 years. Places must be booked in advance. To book call 01252 512281 or email hawleylane@hampshire.sja.org.uk
The Centre is also available to hire for children’s parties.

******************************
PAG’s Music Arts Dance Drama (MADD) Club - Spring 2012

PAG’s MADD Club is for 5-18 year olds who have special needs. Siblings within the age band can also be included. At each session experienced tutors lead with the support of volunteers and a representative from PAG visits the club regularly. All have been CRB checked. The cost for each child is £8.00 per half term. PAG want to make sure the experience is the best it can be for your son/daughter and places are limited, so please ring before going along. Parents/carers are required to stay. To arrange to give it a try or for other queries contact Ann on 01252 837112. 

Singing and music group. West End Centre, Aldershot. Mondays 5.30pm – 6.30pm. 9th January – 6th February and 20th February – 26th March.  

MADD drama. Princes Hall, Aldershot. Tuesdays 5.30pm – 6.30pm. 10th January – 7th February ​​​and 21st February – 27th March.
MADD dance. West End Centre, Aldershot. Thursdays 5.30pm – 6.15pm and 6.15pm – 7.00pm. 12th January – 9th February and 23rd February – 29th March.
Monday 13th February. PAG’s Family Festival. The theme this year is all things Sci Fi. 10.00am – 3.30pm. West End Centre, Aldershot. £3.00 per head.
******************************
Sportivate Sessions
The aim of the Sportivate programme is to encourage more young people aged 14 – 25 years to make regular participation in sport part of their everyday lives.

Street Basketball sessions. 14 – 25 years. Every Thursday from 6.00pm to 7.00pm from 12th January – 16th February at Connaught Leisure Centre, Tongham Road, Aldershot GU12 4AS. £2.00 per person per session. All abilities welcome. No pre-booking is required.
Street Games Central League football. 16 – 20 years. Every Friday from 5.00pm to 6.00pm from 13th January – 17th February at Connaught Leisure Centre, Tongham Road, Aldershot GU12 4AS. £2.00 per person per session. All abilities welcome. No pre-booking is required.

Contact Debbie Wall at Rushmoor Borough Council on 01252 398745 for more information. 

******************************

Safeguarding Training for Sports Club Coaches

This training will be held on Tuesday 6th March in the Members room at the Rushmoor Borough Council offices, from 6.30pm – 9.30pm. Please contact Debbie Wall at Rushmoor on 01252 398745 for more information.

******************************

Butterflies and Dragonflies Children’s Centre
C/o Manor Infant School, Fernhill Road, Farnborough GU14 9DX. Website www.hants.gov.uk/butterflies-dragonflies-cc. Telephone 01252 511556. Email butterflies.cc@hants.gov.uk
The Centre is open Monday to Friday, 8.30am – 5.00pm. 
These activities run in term time only. At the Centre unless otherwise stated. Please call 01252 511556 to book.
Monday mornings. Jobcentre Plus advisor booked appointments. Contact the Centre. 
Tuesdays at 11.30am and 1.00pm. Ante natal booked appointments.
Tuesdays 2.00pm – 4.00pm. Ante/post natal drop-in with the local midwife. No appointment necessary.

Wednesdays. Health Visiting Team booked appointments. Not weighing clinic. Contact the Centre.
Wednesdays 9.15am-11.00am. Stay and play for 18 months plus. £1.00 per family.
Wednesdays 1.00pm-2.30pm. Baby PEEP for 0-12 months at Farnborough Rugby Club, Tile Barn Close. Free.
Thursdays 9.30am-11.30am. Hearing impaired stay and play. 1st week of the month.
Thursdays 10.00am-11.30am. Twins club. 2nd Thursday of the month.
Thursdays 9.30am-11.30am. Childminders stay and play. 3rd week of the month. 

Thursdays 9.30am-11.30am. Young parents stay and play. 4th Thursday of the month.
Thursdays 1.30pm-3.00pm. Stay and play for 0 to 4 years at Tower Hill School. £1.00 per family.
Fridays 9.30am-11.15am. Stay and play for 0 to 18 months. £1.00 per family.

Fridays 1.00pm – 3.00pm. Young Parents Group. Run by local midwives and the Centre. An opportunity for young people to get advice and support in pregnancy and on becoming a parent. Antenatal and with babies up to 1 year. 

Fridays. Rushmoor Healthy Living advisor appointments. Contact the Centre.

Fridays. Health Visiting Team booked appointments. Not weighing clinic. Contact the Centre.

******************************
Maple Vue Children's Centre
Belle Vue Road, Aldershot GU12 4RZ.  Telephone 01252 316963. Email maplevuecc@hants.gov.uk.  Website www.hants.gov.uk/maple-vue-cc
The Centre runs a variety of regular activities and courses such as Working with Children Level 1; Childcare Level 2 and 3; RHL adult health trainer sessions; child health clinics; speech and language; Job Centre Plus; first aid for parents; ante natal and child development checks; maths; quit smoking clinics; baby massage; ESOL; and music and dance. Call or check the website for the time table. Activities are run from their base in Belle Vue Road, their flat in Pegasus Avenue and from the North Town Community Base on North Lane. 
Maple Vue Nursery is the new name of Children's Links full day-care nursery which is based in the Children's Centre. It is open Monday – Friday from 8.00am to 6.00pm. Children at the nursery have direct access to outdoor play from each room and can engage in a range of activities through free flow play, including painting, singing, climbing and much more. The standard hourly rates are 0-2 years: £4.40 per hour; 2-3 years: £4.30 per hour; 3 years+: £4.20 per hour. For more details please call 01252 316963 or on the direct line 01252 343772.
Monday 19th December. 9.00am – 6.00pm. Trip to Winter Wonderland in Hyde Park, London. £10.00 per person. Please call the Centre for more details.

Wednesday 21st December. 9.30am – 12.00 noon. 0 – 24 months. 12.30pm – 3.00pm. 2 – 5 years. Christmas Cooking – peppermint creams, biscuits, mince pies and icing gingerbread men. £5.00 per child.  

All the following regular groups do not run over the Christmas holidays.

Mondays 12.30pm-4.00pm. Child development checks with a community staff nurse. Fortnightly by appointment only.  

Tuesdays 9.00am-10.00am. Child health clinic weekly. Weigh your child and speak to the health visitor.
Tuesdays 11.30am-1.00pm. Chatterbox. Weekly in term time only. By referral only. A session to support children’s language development in partnership with a language therapist.
Tuesdays 1.30pm-3.00pm. Active Play for Bumps and Babies. For pregnant mums and parents and their babies from 0 to walking. (1st Tuesday of each month Sensory Play. 4th Tuesday Baby Singing and Signing).
Tuesdays 3.30pm-5.00pm. Quit smoking clinic weekly. At the North Town Community Base. 
Wednesdays 9.30am-12.00 noon. Ante natal checks. Fortnightly by appointment only. 
Thursdays 9.30am-11.30am. Term time only. The National Childminding Association hold support sessions.
Thursdays 1.00pm-3.00pm. Active Play for Tots. For toddlers who can walk up to the age of 5. Free. Craft, painting, sand and water play, free access to all the toys and the new outside natural wooded area.

Fridays 9.00am-11.00am. Speech and language. Various dates by appointment only. Term time only. 
Fridays 12.30pm-2.00pm. Ante natal Peep. Term time only. Are you expecting a baby or have recently given birth? Free drop in session. Advice and support on breastfeeding, weaning and play opportunities for you and your baby.
Fridays 1.30pm-2.15pm. MAD music and dance. Weekly for children aged 2 – 4 years old. £2.50 per child per week to be paid at the time of booking. Term time only. Booking essential. 
******************************
Owls Children’s Centre

Mayfield Road (on the site of Cherrywood Primary School), Farnborough GU14 8LH. Telephone 01252 519920. 
E-mail owls.cc@hants.gov.uk. Website www.hants.gov.uk/owls-cc
The Mayfield Centre, 14 Totland Close, Farnborough GU14 8TX.

Farnborough Grange Nursery and Infants School, Moor Road, Farnborough GU14 8HW. 

In response to Homestart N.E. Hants closing at the end of September, it has been decided that Owls and Butterflies Children's Centres will continue the drop-ins and that Owls will also continue the twice monthly multiples group. Drop-ins are being run by the Farnborough Children’s Centres at The Mayfield Centre (formerly the Homestart building) every Monday and Wednesday from 10.00am – 11.30am. All under 5’s are welcome. Twins and More, a group for families with multiple children plus their siblings, will run from 10.00am – 11.30am every 1st and 3rd Thursday of the month.  There is no need to book a place.
Adult and family learning opportunities are available throughout the year and a new timetable is produced each term. If you want to find out more about a course or put your name down for one their Family Learning Advisor, Jennie, is available on Mondays between 2.00pm and 3.00pm or just call or drop-in to the office and talk to their reception staff. If there is a course you would like to do which would help you get back to work, please tell the staff.

Family support sessions – all sessions are at Owls unless stated 
Mondays 9.30am-11.30am. Stay and Play for babies 0-1 years.
Mondays 1.00pm-3.00pm. Language group. Referral only.
Mondays 1.00pm-4.00pm. Breast feeding clinic drop-in with an advisor from Frimley Park.
Tuesdays 9.30am-11.30am. Childminders professional support group. 
Tuesdays 9.30am-12.30pm. Counselling. By appointment.  
Tuesdays 1.00pm-3.00pm. Stay and Play for toddlers approx. 1-2 years.
Tuesdays 1.00pm-3.00pm. Owls Library – during Stay and Play.
Wednesdays 9.30am-11.30am. Stay and Play for toddlers plus. 2 years and over.
Wednesdays 9.30am-11.30am. Owls Library – during Stay and Play.
Wednesdays 9.30am-11.30am. Stay and Play for toddlers plus. 2 years and over. At Farnborough Grange Nursery and Infants School. 

Wednesdays 9.00am-12.00 noon and 1.00pm-4.00pm. Job Centre Plus family advisor.
Thursdays 9.30am-11.30am. Child health clinic drop-in with Health Visitors.
Thursdays 9.30am-11.30am. Bumps and babes plus drop-in.
Thursdays 9.00am-12.00 noon and 1.00pm-4.00pm. Job Centre Plus family advisor.
Thursdays 1.00pm-4.00pm. Breast feeding clinic drop-in with an advisor from Frimley Park.
Fridays 9.00am-12.00 noon and 1.00pm-4.00pm. Job Centre Plus family advisor.
Fridays 9.30am-11.30am. Stay and Play with your 3+ year old.
Fridays 9.30am-11.30am. Owls Library – during Stay and Play.
Fridays 1.00pm-3.00pm. Friday chill out drop-in. Meet other parents and staff while your children are looked after. 
Saturdays 10.00am-12.00pm. Dads Stay and Play. For 0-5 years and siblings. Once a month on 7th January, 4th February, 10th March and 14th April. 

Saturdays 10.00am-12.00pm. Owls Library – during Dads Stay and Play.  
Adult learning – for families with children under 5. January – April 2012. Each course has a free crèche on site but places must be booked in advance..
English – Keep up with the kids. Mondays 9th January – 26th March. 9.30am – 11.30am. (Continuing from last term).

Story Sacks. Tuesdays 10th January – 27th March. 9.30am – 11.30am. (Continuing from last term).

Working with Children – Level 1. Wednesdays 11th January – 18th April. 9.30am – 11.30am. (Continuing from last term).

Maths – Keep up with the kids. Wednesdays 11th January – 28th March. 1.00pm – 3.00pm. (Continuing from last term).
Understanding Behaviour. Wednesdays 11th January – 8th February. 5 week course. 1.00pm – 3.00pm. At Farnborough Grange Infant School. 
Play and Language 3 Years +. Wednesdays 22nd February – 28th March. 6 week course. 1.00pm – 3.00pm. At The Mayfield Centre.
First Aid Workshop. Thursday 8th March. 9.30am – 12.30pm.

Triple P Positive Parenting. Thursdays 23rd February – 19th April. 9 week course. 1.00pm – 3.00pm.
Family Computing and Social Networking. Thursdays 12th January – 9th February. 5 week course. 1.00pm – 3.00pm.

Cook and Eat. Fridays 20th January – 2nd March. 6 week course. 9.15am – 12.15pm. At Farnborough Grange Infant School. 
English for Speakers of Other Languages. Fridays 13th January – 30th March. 1.00pm – 3.00pm. (Continuing from last term).
Maths for Speakers of Other Languages. Saturdays 14th January – 31st March. 9.30am – 11.30am. (Continuing from last term).
******************************
Park Children’s Centre

Gloucester Road, Aldershot GU11 3SL. Telephone 01252 338607.  Email park.cc@hants.gov.uk.
Website www.parkchildrenscentre.org.uk.

The Centre runs a range of courses throughout the year such as baby massage, baby sensory, cooking for baby, first aid, cookery and adult literacy and numeracy. Please contact the Centre to put your name down for the next course. They also have the MAD Academy (Music and Dance for walkers to 4 years old) and Stretch and Grow (exercise to music). Contact the Centre for more details.
******************************
Sunflowers Children's Centre
Gloucester Road, Aldershot GU11 3SL. Telephone 07525 104015. Email Sunflowers.cc@hants.gov.uk.
Website http://www3.hants.gov.uk/childrens-services/sunflowers-cc.htm
Sunflower’s Children’s Centre has moved offices into Park Children’s Centre, Gloucester Road, Aldershot but they are still operating their groups and sessions in Aldershot town centre as before.   Their new timetable started in October and they are offering a variety of groups such as MAD Academy, Baby Sensory, Inbetweeners, Bumps and Babes and a Stay and Play session.  For locations and times, or to request a timetable and up to date newsletter, please phone 07525 104015.
 
They are also now offering parents the opportunity to sell baby items via their selling board.  It is free to advertise 3 items on 1 selling card.  Anyone who is interested should contact Sunflowers on 07525 104015, or attend one of their popular groups and pick up a card there and then.  
Christmas activities which are all at the West End Centre, Queen’s Road, Aldershot GU11 3JD: - 

16th December from 10.30am until 11.30am. A MAD Academy Christmas party.

19th December from 10.30am until 12.30pm. A Boogie Mites session.
21st December from 10.30am until 12.00 noon. An Arts and Crafts session.
******************************

NEWS FROM SCHOOLS
South Farnborough Junior School

South Farnborough had success in Rushmoor in Bloom this year. Leanne Broughton, the Outdoor Learning Coordinator, said “We entered Rushmoor in Bloom this year with good ideas and high hopes. We picked up our pot and plants from the garden centre at the launch event and the children wasted no time planting and naming. Our tyre was delivered and we decided to do something a bit different. Mrs White (head of our MLD unit) brought in some carting tyres so we added them to our 'meals in wheels' display. We grew onions, broccoli, peppers, tomatoes and runner beans and lots more! It was looked after by the children in the MLD unit. We have worked hard on our grounds this year creating a music area and storytelling area as well as increasing our woodland by planting more trees. We were successful and managed to get Highly Commended in the pot project and Highly Commended in the meals in wheels category. We won best school grounds for birds and came second in best overall school grounds. One of our Y6 pupils, Cooper Johns, won the art competition for the best painting of the school grounds. He won in the KS2 category and he was the overall winner as well.” 
******************************

Tower Hill Primary is Outstanding

'Tower Hill Primary is an outstanding school' was the judgement of Ofsted following its inspection visit at the beginning of October. The inspection team emphasised the effectiveness of the school's plans for improvement and development since being identified as 'Inadequate' by the Local Authority at the end of 2006, and awarded Tower Hill the highest inspection grade possible. It recognised that a 'relentless pursuit of excellence over the last four years has led to exceptional improvement'.

'The entire team at Tower Hill is absolutely delighted with the outcome and sees this as confirmation that our abiding aim to provide the very best education and experiences possible for our children is well on-track,' said Headteacher, Linda Tansley. The report identified that pupil outcomes, teaching, safeguarding and how safe the pupils themselves feel, behaviour, pupils' spiritual, moral, social and cultural development, engagement with parents and carers, care, guidance and support and the effectiveness of the Early Years provision are all outstanding. The report also highlighted that leaders of the school at all levels, including the governing body, demonstrate outstanding leadership 'embedding ambition and driving improvement' and an outstanding capacity for sustained improvement. Ofsted agreed with the school's own evaluation of continuing to raise attainment, particularly of its most able children in writing, as a key focus for the coming year. 'Improvement does not stop here,' remarked Linda Tansley. 'We will always continue to nurture the highest aspirations in our children so that they strive to be the best that they can be'.

******************************

St. Mark’s CE Primary School

On Wednesday 23rd November St. Mark’s had a visit from Philip Dean and Justina Conteh who co-founded the St. George’s Foundation – an orphanage in Sierra Leone.

The children at St. Mark’s raise money for the orphanage by doing various school events and also fill boxes at Christmas to send out to the children in the orphanage. Philip and Justina visited the school and collected all the boxes of presents ready to take back to Sierra Leone.

******************************

COURSES AND WORKSHOPS
West London Training (WLT) – Free Courses

WLT provide free Foundation C and G Level 1 plumbing and electrical courses for 16 to 18 year olds. The next plumbing course will start in January and the next electrical course in February.

For more information contact Allan McKenzie, Head of Development, on 01252 400370 ext 228 or 07894 522320. Email 

mailto:amckenzie@wlt-group.com" 
amckenzie@wlt-group.com
. Website 

http://www.wlt-group.com/" 
www.wlt-group.com

******************************

KIDS Makaton Training
KIDS is offering a one day Makaton workshop for parents and carers of children with speech and language delay and communication difficulties. The beginners’ course assumes no prior knowledge of Makaton and is suitable for parents and carers who need to use Makaton in their daily lives. It will take place on Saturday 21st January at KIDS Family Centre, Delta House, Salterns Lane, Fareham PO16 0QS from 9.30am – 4.30pm. The cost is £15.00 per person. Please call Ros on 07790 286434 or email roskeeble@roskeeble.com or Sue Lee on sue.lee@kids.org.uk or 01329 312312 for an application form or to find out more. Booking is essential and places are limited.

******************************
Hampshire Play Conference
The Hampshire Play Conference will take place on Monday 20th January from 10.00am – 3.00pm at Ashburton Hall, Winchester. The conference is open to staff, volunteers and parents/carers. There will be lots of workshops, information and chances to network. To find out more call Melissa on 01962 845156.

******************************
Beating Anger - Guildford Courses
Beating Anger 2. January 20th - January 22nd.   This is a complete Anger Management programme held over a three day weekend.  This course will tell you about the 6 sources of anger, where it comes from, our individual history, how the brain works and what we can do about it.  


Understanding Anger for Parents, Teachers and Mentors. January 28th. This course is available as a one day workshop for professionals and parents or as an 8 week programme for those who want to delve more deeply into the subject.

Enough is Enough - for those surviving the anger of others. January 16th.   If you find yourself at the wrong end of someone else’s anger, what can you do about it?  Explore the dynamics involved in relationships where anger is used to gain power and control.  

Taming the Volcano - a one to one or group work course for young people aged 12 - 18, who are experiencing difficulty with their anger.  This is the youth version of the adult Beating Anger 2 course.  The course is delivered with a mixture of theory and experiental group work.  

For more details contact Linda Bolland, Director, Beating Anger Guildford. www.beatingangerdguildford.co.uk. Email linda@beatingangerguildford.co.uk. Telephone 0845 505 4250. 

******************************
NEWS FROM PARTNER ORGANISATIONS AND GROUPS 
Step by Step – Fleet Half Marathon
Following on from the fundraising success of the Farnham Pilgrims Marathon and the Caesar’s Camp Endurance Run, Step by Step, the Aldershot based youth homelessness charity, are looking for runners for the ASICS Fleet half marathon on the 25th March. Step by Step desperately need to raise funds for the vital training services they provide for vulnerable 16-25 year olds from Rushmoor and surrounding areas. 

The Fleet half marathon, first run in 1982, is one of the oldest in the UK. It's also a good build-up to the London marathon.  If you are able to help please register at www.fleethalfmarathon.com/entryform.htm, and put Step by Step in the section marked Pub/Firm/Charity Team.  

 

Then register with Step by Step by calling Annette on 01252 346131 or emailing fundraising@stepbystep.org.uk. Step by Step will ask you to try and raise a minimum of £100 in sponsorship and for that you will receive reimbursement of your registration fee, a goody bag and the knowledge that you have personally helped some of the most vulnerable people in our society, who in turn will be supported in becoming an asset to our community. Please register soon, as they are only allowing 3,000 participants to run in this event. 

******************************
Makaton News
Makaton News is a monthly newsletter from the Makaton Charity packed full of updates on resources, DVDs and news. If you would like to be kept up to date, please call or email the Makaton Charity and ask to be added to the mailing list. Telephone 01276 606760. Email info@makaton.org
******************************
Young Parents Café

Every Friday 12.00 noon – 1.30pm at the Heron Wood Community Base, Aldershot. Lunch will be provided. If you are a young parent aged 25 or under and have a child under one, or are pregnant, come along to meet other young parents and find out how the cafe can offer you support on a wide range of issues and provide activities for you and your child. 

For more information please contact Amanda Welch or Clare Couch, the Family Support Outreach Workers based at Park Children’s Centre. Telephone 01252 338607. Email park.cc@hants.gov.uk
For information and regular updates visit: www.hants.gov.uk/parkchildrenscentre.org.uk
******************************
Library Opening Hours - Consultation

Hampshire County Council is proposing to make changes to library opening hours. The public consultation on the proposals runs until 28th December. To view the proposed changes and make comments, please visit http://www3.hants.gov.uk/library/libraries-openinghours.htm. Forms are also available in every library for people to make comments.

******************************
Rushmoor CAB
Anyone can get help from CAB by dropping in or telephoning during their advertised opening hours.  For all new problems, a trained “Gateway Assessor” will explore the situation fully before taking the next step. Referrals from another agency with sufficient information can bypass the need for an initial assessment and enable CAB to provide rapid, targeted assistance. Depending on the nature of the situation, clients are then given either information or resources to enable the client to resolve the problem; an appointment with a trained adviser with the right skills to help or home visits can be arranged if necessary; a telephone call-back at a convenient time; an invitation to return when necessary actions have taken place; or a signpost or referral to another agency that will be able to assist more effectively. 

Their advisers are trained to deal with all subjects.  Some specialise, for example in subjects such as employment, welfare benefits, housing and debt.  Nearly all frontline staff members are volunteers, trained to meet nationally agreed standards. Project Funded Caseworkers cover specific work, including mental health (Heathlands CAB), armed services personnel (Royal British Legion Project) and debt (Face2Face Debt Advice Project).

The CAB is independent and gives advice in an unbiased way. Email enquiries for advice and information can be sent through their website which also has full details of their opening hours. www.rushmoorcab.org.uk
******************************

National Autistic Society - Hart and Rushmoor Branch

Telephone 01252 694934 or 07825 280274. Email Nikki@nasHandR.org. Website www.nasHandR.org
The following information is taken from the latest NAS Hart and Rushmoor Newsletter NAtterS.

NAS Hart and Rushmoor have a new venue and their branch activities will now be taking place at The Zone! within the site of the Samuel Cody Specialist Sports College, Ballantyne Road, Farnborough GU14 8SS (the former Oak Farm School site). They will be using a classroom or two in F Block, where they are planning to run as many sessions for families living with autism as they can during term-time and the holidays. Thanks to Inspiring You funding the Cyber Zone and After School Zone sessions for children are guaranteed to run until the end of March 2012 at least. The Branch resource library is also proving to be popular at their new venue.
Sessions for parents at The Zone! include a Crafty Zone. This is a chance for parents/carers to come along and do something new and creative and is open to all parents/carers of a child with additional needs. Coffee Zones, NAS Help! Courses, an Admin Zone and a DLA Zone are also run for parents and carers.
Activities for children and young people at The Zone! include Cyber Zone sessions from 9.30am – 2.30pm on alternate Saturdays which cost £1.00 per child. There are games consoles (PS3, Wii’s, Xbox360), handheld games (PSP’s, DSI’s, 3DS’s, laptops and android tablets) and also an area for arts and crafts, duplo and a wooden train track for those who aren’t keen on gaming. At Cyber Zone sessions there is also a small room for those who are interested in Warhammer 40,000. All ages and abilities are welcome at this. Every Wednesday during term-time, there is an After School Zone from 2.45pm – 6.00pm. These are drop-in sessions for any ASD families and include art and craft activities, the Cyber Zone equipment and a chill out zone. The suggested donation is £1.00 per child. 

They are just beginning (on the 8th and 15th December) a Building Zone for those who like Lego and in January are hoping to begin a Teen Zone for those who are at secondary school and want to be able to play the computer games without the younger children around.

Parents are solely responsible for their children at all of the activities and must supervise them at all times. If you live in Hart and Rushmoor, joining the branch is free and gives you easy access to their newsletter, mailing list, facebook group and activities and events.
******************************
National Autistic Society (NAS) - Helplines

The Autism Helpline - 0808 800 4104. Open Monday to Friday, 10.00am – 4.00pm. E-mail autismhelpline@nas.org.uk or go to www.autism.org.uk
The NAS Parent to Parent line - 0808 800 4106. A free and confidential telephone support service offered by volunteer parents of an adult or child with an ASD.

For advice on educational issues for parents whose children have autism or Asperger syndrome, call 0808 800 4102.
www.autism.org.uk/autismdirectory is a comprehensive directory of services and support for those affected by autism.

******************************
Stepping Stones Calendar 

Stepping Stones DS, the local Down Syndrome support group, have produced a 2012 calendar featuring photos of many of the children in the group and their siblings. The photos for the calendar were taken by Kirsty Bowen of thisandthat photography in the gardens of the Hook House Hotel. The calendar is being sold for £7.50 through the Stepping Stones website and at Sainsbury’s in Fleet. Thanks to the generosity of the photographer, designer and sponsors who gave time, or sponsored pages, all money raised from the sale of the calendars will go directly to support the children and their families

To order your copy visit their website http://steppingstonesds.co.uk/calendar.htm
******************************
Parent View – Ofsted Online Survey

Ofsted is inviting parents and carers to rate their child’s school through a new online survey on the Ofsted website called Parent View. The survey includes 12 questions and asks parents to rank how well the school does in areas like managing behaviour, quality of teaching, tackling bullying and setting homework. Parents are also asked if they would recommend the school to another parent. There are no free text questions in Parent View. The results for a school become visible once a small number of surveys are completed. To register to complete a survey, please go to http://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/
******************************
Parkside (Aldershot and District Mencap) – New Hairdressing Service
There is a new hairdressing service available at Parkside on Wednesdays from 4.00pm – 6.00pm. Experienced support worker and qualified hairdresser Dawn will be on hand to provide haircuts for children and adults with learning disabilities. To make a booking call the Parkside Office on 01252 313103.
******************************
The Farnborough Society – Pedestrian Forum

The first meeting of the Farnborough Society's Pedestrian Forum took place on Tuesday December 6th.  The aim is to establish a forum that champions the cause of the pedestrian, campaigns on his or her behalf, and promotes walking as a healthy, practical and invigorating way of getting around the town. The Society is particularly keen to involve parents and children who walk to school in their new Forum.

For more information contact Barbara Hurst, the Society’s Secretary, email barbara@pbhurst.com or visit http://www.thefarnboroughsociety.org.uk/ThePedestrianForum.htm
******************************
Radio BGWS

Radio BGWS (1179 AM) is on soft launch with programmes aired between 12.00 noon and 6.00pm.  As a Nepali Community Radio station the broadcast is primarily in Nepali. However, they aim to include bilingual programmes in the near future.  It is currently at the settling in phase and they welcome any ideas from all their listeners.  Schools are more than welcome to visit the station which is located at Gurkha Bhawan, 119 Wren Way, Farnborough GU14 8TA.  For more information visit http://bgws.org/radio-bgws/
******************************
Getting Started With Statements

A mother of two autistic boys from Farnham has published a new ebook aimed at helping other parents navigate their way through the special educational needs (SEN) system. This book, by the creator of the www.specialneedsjungle.co.uk website Tania Tirraoro, takes a parent-to-parent approach, explaining in detail how to prepare an application for a statutory assessment of special educational needs. It also contains a section on what to expect if you end up at an SEN Tribunal by experienced SEN Advocate, Julie Maynard.

The book is available now in all ebook formats from Amazon Kindle and Smashwords.com. If parents do not have a Kindle, then Kindle for PC, ipad or Smartphone can be downloaded for free from www.amazon.co.uk. It will also be available in paperback in the next few weeks. To find out more, call Tania on 01252 712336.

******************************
The Hampshire Childcare and Family Information Team (Cfit)
Need childcare? Then let the Hampshire Childcare and Family Information Team help. They can provide information about childminders, day nurseries, pre-schools, playgroups, crèches, home childcarers, nannies, babysitters, out-of-school clubs and holiday playschemes in Hampshire. Cfit can also point you in the direction of services to help pay for childcare, such as free early years education for children aged three and four, and help for lone parents, teenage parents, working parents or students. Information is available on schemes such as Working Tax Credit, Care To Learn, New Deal and childcare vouchers.
Contact the Team on 0845 603 5620 Monday - Friday 8.00am - 8.00pm and Saturday 9.30am - 4.00pm or visit www.fid.hants.gov.uk. You can also email childcare@hants.gov.uk.
******************************
Disability Challengers Activity Weekends
Disability Challengers have started to run activity weekends specifically for disabled young people aged 13-18 years who live or go to school in Hampshire. They are for young people to have a fun weekend away with friends. They will get the chance to try a mixture of land and water based adventurous activities, which will vary from weekend to weekend. The activities will offer the chance to try new experiences, increase confidence and learn new skills while being supported by Challengers staff, qualified instructors and the appropriate equipment.

 

For more information call 01483 230930 or email katmack@disability-challengers.org
******************************
My Child and Me
My Child and Me is a magazine for parents of young children with additional needs. If you would like to be sent a copy, please call Lucy at Parent Voice on 02380 721206.
******************************
The Mayor of Rushmoor

Some Rushmoor schools have already responded to the invitation to participate in the competition to raise money for the Mayor’s charities for 2011-2012, but it would be good to have more. The Mayor of Rushmoor’s Challenge to Schools is a competition to see which schools in three categories – Infant, Junior and Secondary/College – can raise the most money in the most inventive way for the Mayor’s charities.  The charities are Parkside, Nepalese Help and the Aldershot Town Centre Pastoral Team. For more information contact kathy.flatt@rushmoor.gov.uk
The Mayor, Alex Crawford, also has a blog and regularly reports on events he has attended at local schools. Recently these have included:-
1. The HSBC Young Enterprise Innovation Awards 2011 http://wp.me/p1xBzS-Dy
2. The Connaught School celebrates a record year of successes and achievements http://wp.me/p1xBzS-Dn 

3. Samuel Cody Specialist Sports College is officially opened at its new school site http://wp.me/p1xBzS-Dg
4. Rushmoor's Got Talent provides an evening to remember at Princes Hall http://wp.me/p1xBzS-zG 

5. Lauren's Wishes raised a total of £3,600 at The Wavell School Autumn Fayre http://wp.me/p1xBzS-AP 

6. Future chefs prepare fantastic food in schools competition http://wp.me/p1xBzS-ux
7. 'Hairspray' cast and crew prove to be the best that you can be (The Connaught School) http://wp.me/p1xBzS-uQ 

8. Britain's Biggest School Lunch (Parsonage Farm Nursery and Infant School) http://wp.me/p1xBzS-z3 

9. Talavera Junior School Council considers ways to support the Mayor's Charities http://wp.me/p1xBzS-tz
10. Consultation - Closure of West End Infants by Hampshire County Council http://wp.me/p1xBzS-hG
******************************
Alice Holt Forest Adventure Trail Now Available for Disabled Users
An interactive adventure trail, believed to be the first in the UK adapted for people with disabilities, has opened at Alice Holt, Bucks Horn Oak, Farnham GU10 4LS. The project is a joint effort between the Forestry Commission and the Treloar Trust, which provides specialist care and education for young people with disabilities. The trail is designed specifically for wheelchairs by having a hard surface and rails along the pathways. A den 'skeleton' has also been built to enable wheelchair users to build a den and go inside it. Call 01483 326264 to find out more. 

******************************
Unique - Rare Chromosome Disorder Support Group

Unique is a rare chromosome disorder support group offering a range of support tools such as a helpline, an informative website and newsletters. Unique is run by parents of young people affected by chromosome disorders and the group have published guides on all chromosome disorders and they also have case studies which may relate to your child. To find out more about becoming a member, call 01883 330766 or email info@rarechromo.org
******************************
“Make It Safe” Campaign

This campaign highlights the dangers of hanging looped cords often found on blinds in the home. It also shows parents how to make hanging looped cords safe around young children and includes recommendations on safety devices for blind cords. By visiting the website, you can download the “Make It Safe” free brochure. www.makeitsafe.org.uk
******************************
Skateboard Activity Days

The Rubicon Skateboard School has now started booking for 2012. They provide half days for £150 or a full day for £250. The half day is 3 hours of skateboarding and is best run as either 4, forty five minute lessons, or 3, one hour lessons. With a maximum of 20 to a class this allows them to see between 60 and 80 pupils. In a full day they can run 5, one hour lessons or 6, forty five minute sessions. Again with the same maximum class size this allows them to see between 100 and 120 pupils in a single day.

 

They provide all the kit such as boards, helmets and pads. Tutors are CRB checked, first aid trained and have insurance. They have also completed a safeguarding course. For more information visit http://www.skateboardschool.co.uk/
******************************
The Stake

The Stake is an online competition that provides young people in the UK with the chance to decide how £100,000 of real money is spent. Young people aged between 16 and 21 can submit ideas for ways that they would like to spend a share of the money. Each idea can cost up to £20,000 and it can be anything from a community activity to a local event, or a proposal for a small business. Whatever it is, Barclays and Channel 4 are looking for entries that are creative, well thought through and will have a positive impact on society. Everyone who takes part becomes a stakeholder and has a say in which bright ideas should win.

There are two ways that young people can participate, either by submitting an idea or by being a stakeholder and using ‘stakes’ to vote on ideas – or both. Throughout the competition the stakeholders will be able to complete a range of Barclays Money Skills activities to improve their financial knowledge and skills. By doing this they can earn additional stakes in the competition. For more details visit the competition website www.thestake.co.uk
******************************
Relate North and East Hampshire and Borders

New research from the relationship experts, Relate North and East Hampshire and Borders, reveals that whilst Christmas is certainly a time for families, it can also be a time when tempers fray. The findings show that whilst a heart warming 66% of those  interviewed are looking forward to spending time with family over the festive season, more, 68%, expect to row over the holidays and 39% are most likely to have a big bust up on Christmas Day itself. 

The most common problems were identified as personality clashes (14%) and not agreeing on what to do (10%). And it seems we are most likely to argue with our partner (29%) or our children (13%). The charity is offering advice on coping with the festive season, including an advent calendar packed full of tips, at www.relatenehab.org.uk
******************************
FUNDING OPPORTUNITIES
Hampshire County Council Youth Support Service Grants

A budget of £1,798,799 is available across the whole of Hampshire for 2012/13 for the voluntary sector to deliver local youth support services. This will be distributed through a one year grant programme to fund projects from 1st April 2012 – 31st March 2013.

The grant scheme is now open for applications. Full details including how to apply can be found at http://www3.hants.gov.uk/grants/csgrants/youthsupportservicegrants.htm

The closing date for applications is 2.00pm on 21st December. Any queries relating to the application forms should be emailed to childrens.services.procurement.unit@hants.gov.uk by 9th December.

 ******************************
RECRUITMENT AND VOLUNTEERS
Rushmoor Voluntary Services Volunteer Centre

The Volunteer Centre at Rushmoor Voluntary Services is able to provide help for schools looking to recruit volunteers, particularly for the provision of additional out of school hours’ activities. The Volunteer Centre has had 503 new enquiries from potential volunteers since April, so there is a good chance, although no guarantee of course, that they can help your school to fill a need. The Volunteer Centre will act as the broker, finding schools for volunteers and volunteers for schools. The school will then need to meet with the prospective volunteer and carry out the usual safeguarding checks. 

Volunteers might be used to help with reading groups, walking buses, minibus driving, family learning, governing bodies, music, after school clubs, IT, etc. In addition, companies occasionally are looking for small scale projects, such as decorating or gardening, that their employees can contribute to for a short time.

Marie Jarvis at Rushmoor Volunteer Centre is happy to chat with you about how this scheme might help your school, and she’s even happy to come out and meet you at your school. She works Monday to Thursday 9.30am to 2.30pm. Telephone 01252 540162 or email rushmoorvolunteers@rvs.org.uk 

******************************
Many thanks to all the organisations who contribute 

information to this newsletter
Rushmoor Schools Plus
www.rushmoorschoolsplus.org
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